
925 S. Main Street 
Lebanon Oregon 97355 

TEL: 541.258.4900 
www.ci.lebanon.or.us 

PRESS RELEASE 

NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION AND ROAD CLOSURE 

The City of Lebanon is currently under contract with Emery & Sons Construction to construct 
the Westside Sanitary Sewer Interceptor.  Construction of the new sanitary sewer began south 
of Airport Road in late September 2021.  The first phase of the project which was to install 
new sewer pipe along Airway Road, Stoltz Hill Road and Vaughan Lane from Oak Creek to 
Seventh Place has been completed.   

Beginning August 24, 2022, Vaughan Lane will now be closed to through traffic from Stoltz 
Hill Road to the east side of Fifth Street for the next phase of construction.  The attached map 
identifies the closure area.  Motorists who would normally use Vaughan Lane to access S. 
Fifth Street are advised to use the detour as indicated with the attached map.  It is anticipated 
that this closure will last until mid-October 2022.   

Residents along S. Fifth Street should also be aware that as the project continues S. Fifth will 
eventually be closed to through traffic from Vaughan Lane to south of Jadon Drive.  This 
closure is not expected to take place until early/mid 2023.  An additional notice will be issued 
in advance of this closure.     

For continuous updates regarding construction locations, please see the City of Lebanon 
website at https://www.ci.lebanon.or.us/gis. 

We appreciate your patience and cooperation as we perform the necessary work. If you have 
any questions or concerns, please contact Engineering at 541-258-4923 or 
cdc@ci.lebanon.or.us. 

Contact: Ron Whitlatch, Engineering Services Director 
Phone: 541-258-4269 
Email: rwhitlatch@ci.lebanon.or.us 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
Thursday, August 18, 2022



 
 

 


